## **School Community Council**

December 6th, @ 6:00, CENTENNIAL ROOM

In Attendance: Tom Sherwood, Thomas Sorensen, Mallory Record, Bob Spears, Laurel Harris, Randy Johnson, Jennifer Jones, Taylor Smith, Suzette Holyoak, Denice Hyer, Denise Hudson, Lisa Waddoups, Troy Tait, Sheri Tait, Kelly Christensen, Steven Bailey

## 1. Digital Citizenship

- a. District internet safety policies and filters
  - i. Safe Technology and Digital Citizenship handed out to all member attending.
  - ii. Discussion regarding current policies and protocols.
  - iii. Discussed any recommendations or changes that SCC might recommend but they are happy with the current plan

## 2. Counseling Center

- a. Comprehensive Guidance handout
- b. Counselors are more than just schedule changers
  - i. See Handout for what is happening for each grade.
  - ii. Discussion about the CCRP process
- c. Great Start Award—(Freshman Success Program)
  - i. Awarded to all freshmen with no failing grades and no NGs
  - ii. 80% of students received the award first quarter
- d. Please provide any feedback that would improve the department
- 3. Discuss possible changes to school schedules (Block vs. Trimesters vs. Periods, etc.)
  - a. Tri is may be advantageous to certain students but may be detrimental to others.
  - b. Difficult to change without other schools doing the same. Difficult to have schools on their own with magnet programs like the tech center.
- 4. We will be visiting Herriman/West Jordan to observe intervention period.
  - a. We will be taking some teachers to West Jordan in January to observe intervention periods. Anyone wanting to go is welcome.
- 5. Review Land Trust from 2015-2016
  - a. This committee is to have full parameters to use the money. Please look over how we used the money 2015-2016 and determine if we like how we are spending our money. Anything we would like to do differently for 2017-2018.
  - b. Information was shared regarding the Medical innovations Pathway—partnership with med companies making medical devices.
  - c. First year of high school for students who have been enrolled in dual language. Next year we will have upper level college courses taught at Jordan High School through a partnership with the University of Utah
- 6. Discuss plans for 2017-18 land trust use.
- 7. Reclassifications
  - a. Discussion for another time

## 8. Things to do

- a. Kelly Christensen—Contact information for our board members given to all members
  - i. Want to contact board concerning dual immersion programs.
  - ii. Steve, Nancy, Clareen